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Important Dates  
 

TERM 1 
 

Week 3 : 

Mon 12 th  Feb 

Wed 14 th Feb 

Fri 16th Feb 
 

Week 4:  

Mon 19 th Feb 

Fri 23rd Feb  
 

Week 7:  

Mon 12 th Mar  

Wed 14 th Mar  

 

 

Thurs 15th Mar  
 

Week 8:  

Fri  23rd  Mar  
 

Week 9 : 

Fri 30th Mar  

 

Week 10 : 

Mon 2 nd  Apr  
 

Week 11:  

Wed 11 th  Apr  

 

 

 
 

29th January ð 13th April  
 

12th February ð 16th February  

Meet & Greet Night 5.00 -7.00pm  

Governing Council 7:00pm  

 SAPSASA Swimming Trials 
 

19th February ð 23rd February  

JP Science Show  

Swimming Carnival   
 

12th March ð 16th March  

Adelaide Cup Day Public 

Holiday  

School Photos  

AGM  

School Photos  
 

19th March ð 23rd March  

State Swimming  
 

29th February ð 30th March  

Good Friday Public Holiday  

 

2nd  April ð 6th April  

Easter Monday Public Holiday  
 

9th April ð 13th April  

Autumn Fair  

 
 

Principalôs Report 

STEM Building 

Last week, we were able to approve the final plan for 

our new building, which is being funded through 

DECDõs STEMworks initiative. This program provided 

funding to a number of schools to create  flexible 

learning spaces to support the teaching of Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Mathematics.   We were 

fortunate to receive a $1000000 grant and have been 

working with ar chitects, engineers and a project 

manager to design our new facility.  

 

Our building will comprise of five different learning 

spaces with the flexibility to open and close different 

sections of the building, depending on the lesson being 

delivered.  The pla nned layout is as shown below:  

 

Our new building will be located on the edge of our 

oval, adjacent to our Japanese Room.  Although the 

completion date is yet to be confirmed, we anticipate 

that the building will be completed prior to the end of 

this year.  

Farewell and thank you  

We were saddened to hear that Rebecca Normington, 

our Pastoral Care Worker, has resigned from the Schools 

Ministry Group and her positions at Tanunda & 

Nuriootpa Primary School.  Rebecca has experienced 

some health concerns over the  past year and her 

doctors have recommended she reduce her workload 

to facilitate a full recovery.  She will, at this stage, 

continue her work with BOSHC.  



 

 

We have really enjoyed working with Rebecca over the 

past six months and thank her for her enthusiasm, 

positivity and generosity.  I know the staff and students 

will miss her and we wish her all the best for the future.   

Staffing News  

Stephen Clarke, our Well-Being & Engagement Leader, 

is currently completing a short term Deputy P rincipal 

position at Forbes Primary School.  We thank Jane Miller 

& Damian Aird for stepping in to backfill Stephenõs 

teaching role until he returns on March 5th.  

Breakfast Club  

Breakfast Club resumed this week and was very well 

attended with over 30 students visiting the canteen for 

toast, cereal and a milk drink.   Thank you to our Year 7 

students and Riaz, our Well -being Practitioner, for 

organising the breakfast in Stephenõs absence.  We will 

continue to run Breakfast Club each Monday, between 

8.30 & 8.45am, and would be grateful for any donations 

of bread, cereal, condiments or milk to help support its 

operation.  

Student Leaders  

We have begun the process of selecting our school  

leaders for 2018.  All Year 7 students have received 

some information about our new selection processes 

and we are asking for expressions of interest regarding 

school leadership to be brought to the front office by 

February 16 th.  A panel of staff will me et to select our 

new leaders and these positions will be announced at a 

special whole school assembly on Friday February 23 rd.  

Our house captains will be elected at the beginning of 

Term 2. 

Uniform Update   

Many thanks to Amanda Reilly and Lisa Holmes who 

have volunteered to assist in our uniform shop each 

Friday between 8.30 & 9.00am.  We are keenly awaiting 

the arrival of a new batch of polo shirts and our new 

school jumpers.  We will let families know as soon as the 

new stock arrives.  

RAN Training  

DECD requires that ongoing volunteers in schools 

participate in the Responding to Abuse and Neglect ð 

Education and Care (RAN -EC) induction session for 

volunteers. This includes  people on a governing 

council .  The session explains what you are expected to 

do if you have concerns about the safety or wellbeing 

of children and young people.  

This course is now available for completion on -line, 

includes an assessment and takes about 90 minutes to 

complete.  All participants will receive a certificate at 

the completion of the course. Help with the online  

 

training is available on the RAN-EC online technical 

support page  

If you are interested in completing the on -line course, 

please speak to Michelle Barnes or Nick Wuttke.  Thank 

you.  

Kind regards, Michelle  

 

R-2 Parent Informa tion 

Session ð How to read with 

your child  

 

On Tuesday the 20 th of 

February at 9am Andrea 

Clarke is  offering an information session for 

parents/families focusing on reading with children. This 

session is a repeat of the sessions held previous years 

and will run for approximately 45 minutes.  

The session will cover:  

¶ The importance of reading at home and y our 

childõs reading growth 

¶ The reading skills and strategies children need 

at all ages to become competent readers  

¶ Reading levels ð what they are all about  

¶ Reading comprehension - itõs not all about just 

reading the words  

¶ How to help your child with their reading at 

home  

 

This session will be held in the Staff Room so please 

enter through the front office just before 9am.  

Please feel free to join us for tea and coffee afterwards  

Could you please return the below slip by Friday the 

16th of February indicatin g your attendance.  

Thank you  

______________________________________________________ 

 

Name:__________________        

 Childõs Name:________________ 

Yr Level:______         

 Class Teacher:_______________ 

I will be attending the Reading Session on Tue  

                          20th Feb at 9am  

https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites-and-facilities/governing-councils/working-others/volunteers-school-or-governing-councils
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites-and-facilities/governing-councils/working-others/volunteers-school-or-governing-councils
https://rantrainingvolunteers.e3learning.com.au/content/support/contact.jsp
https://rantrainingvolunteers.e3learning.com.au/content/support/contact.jsp


 

New Students  

 

 

Karen Foxôs Reception Class 

Back Row (L -R) Jenson R, Emily H 

Third Row (L-R) Sophie M, Lincoln W, Harrison H, Averlie 

S, Evelyn T, Indigo R, Austin C  

Second Row (L -R) Annabel B, Isabelle M, Oska  R, Brock 

W, Leila B, Rowan P -S 

Front Row (L-R) Jett W, Chase H, Harley G, Charlie D, 

William G, Harlow R  

 

 

 

 

Steve Valentineôs Reception Class 

Back Row (L -R) Luca S, Jett G -A, Jett A  

Third Row( L-R beginning from second child)  Sylvie W, 

Kasey B, Austin B, Freya H, Kai S, Pippa B, Jana T  

Second Row: Nate Za, Ruby H, Dexter S, Victor A, 

Harvey V  

Front Row: Harriet L, Floyd N, Bethany O, Harry P, Amelia 

D, Charlie F, Zarah A  

 

 

Ice blocks for Sale  

Year 6/7 students are selling Quelch  ice 

blocks on Fridays and days over 30 C at 

lunchtime near the hall $1 each  

 

 

 

 

Clare Gastonôs Reception Students  

Back Row (L -R)  Roberta B, Max S, Xavier J  

Second Row (L -R) Lavinia A, Vienna K  

First Row (L-R) Summer B, Maddison J  

 

 

  

New Students Years 1 -7 

Back Row (L -R)  Fletcher N, Logan P, Seth W, Hugh M, 

Kase H, Jake F, Harvey F  

Third Row (L-R) Bethany C, Kieren E, Mia W, Isabella N, 

Tayla B, Hamish L, Dana F  

Second Row (L -R)  Tom H, Max F, Noah F, Chelsea, 

Savannah B  

First Row (L-R) Eli F, George M, Sid M, Claire H, Alice H, 

Will R, Scott N 

 
 
  
 

 

Scholastic Book Club 
 

Scholastic book orders are due in by Thursday 15th 
February. 
 



 

 

 

 

Mrs Geppôs Junior Primary class  

L-R:  Archer M, Aidan M -Q and Kallen S.  

 

 

 

 

New Students Years 1 -7 

Second Row (L -R) Chloe N, Ivie W  

First Row (L-R) Reeve W, Harrison C, Jesse B, Brooklyn G  

 

 

 

2018 MATERIAL AND SERVICES CHARGES 

PAYMENT OPTIONS:  

¶ Cheque payable to Tanunda Primary School 

¶ Cash or EFTPOS (in person)  

¶ EFT ï Internet banking ï   

BSB: 105-024   A/C: 1124 76940 

¶ Payment by instalments ï Formal agreement 

must be arranged and signed. 

 

The due date for the payment of your childôs / 

childrenôs M & S charge is Wednesday 28
th

 February 

2018. 

In accordance with the schools debt collection policy 

(found on our website www.tanundaps.sa.edu.au) and 

DECD guidelines we will be legally pursuing the 

outstanding debt after this date.  If you are unable to 

honour this timeline and wish to extend the date or 

make alternative arrangements you will need to make 

direct contact with Paula or Katie. Arrangements can 

be made to use a signed ópayment by instalment 

agreementô method or a lump sum payment at another 

time throughout the term. All arranged payments must 

be finalised by Friday 13
th

 April 2018. 

We do not mind which method of payment you use as 

long as the school remains fully informed of your 

intentions and your payment commitments are 

honoured. 

 

SCHOOL CARD SCHEME: 

School Card needs to be applied for every year 

and a separate form needs to be completed for 

each school your children attend. 

Eligibility for School Card assistance is dependent 

upon the combined family gross income for the 2016-

2017 financial years being within the following School 

Card income limits: 

 

Number of 

Dependent 

Children  

Gross Annual 

School Card 

Income Limit  

Gross Weekly 

School Card 

Income Limit  

1  $57,870  $1,113  

2  $58,903  $1,133  

3  $59,936  $1,153  

4  $60,969  $1,173  

5  $62,002  $1,1937  

 

If you think you are eligible please obtain, complete 

and return the school card form to school before the  

28
th

 February 2018 to ensure your application is 

approved early. 

Forms for 2018 School Card are available from the 

Front Office or on our website at  

www.tanundaps sa.edu.au / Parent Information / 

School Card Form A,  from the DECD website or 

www.sa.gov.au. 

 

Please note: If you do not think that the form you 

obtained is the right form for your circumstances, 

please see Paula or Katie. 

 

If you require any further information please do not 

hesitate to contact us at school. 

http://www.sa.gov.au/


 

TANUNDA PRIMARY SCHO OL  

GOVERNING COUNCIL  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 will be held on  

Wednesday 14
th

 March 2017 at 7.00pm 

in the Staffroom. 

We encourage you to attend, so please mark this date in 

your diary.  

Our Governing Council comprises of 10 elected parents 

of the school. 

 At present we have 5 vacancies and 

each of these vacancies is for a 2-year term 

 Nominations can be made prior to the AGM and 

nominations forms are available from the Front 

Office.   

Please forward Nominations to the Front Office by 

Friday 9
th

 March 2016 

 (If insufficient nominations are received by this date there 

will also be an opportunity for nominations to be made at 

the AGM). 

 

M eet & Greet Night  

As mentioned in our previous newsletter, we will 

be holding a òMeet & Greet Night on Monday 

February 12th.  This is an informal evening 

designed to give families a chance to:  

¶ Meet the class teacher & see your childõs 

classroom  

¶ View some of their early work  

¶ Receive general information from class 

teachers about the routines, expectations and 

program  

¶ Interact with other families from your childõs 

class 
 

Each class teacher will run two short presentations 

at 5.00pm & 5.30 pm which will briefly outline 

classroom routines, programs and expectations.  

The classrooms will then be open until 6pm for 

parents to speak to the teachers.  Our specialist 

teachers will also be available to meet with 

families on the night.  

We invite fam ilies to pack a picnic basket of food 

& a rug and join staff on the oval between 6pm & 

7.00pm for a picnic tea.   

 

Community News  

  



 

 

 

Aussie Hoops is Basketball Australiaõs official 

basketball development program.  Itõs a perfect 

way to introduce your child to the game of 

basketball.  Sessions are based around learning 

the fundamentals of the game in a fun, relaxed 

environment.  The program caters for children 

aged 5 -10 years, of all skill levels. 

Come along and have a try!  Register at 

www.aussiehoops.com.au   

WHERE:              The Rex, Magnolia Road, 

Tanunda  

WHEN: Thursday 4.00pm ð 4.50pm  

DURATION: Thursday February 15 th 

(Term 1, Week 3) ð April 5 th 

2018 

COST:              New Registration

 $90.00   

                                      (including Aussie Hoops 

pack)  

   Returning  

 $65.00 

CONTACT:  Ben MacCulloch,  

                                        Aussie Hoops Co -ord inator  

 Ph: 0417 802 032 

 
 

 

 

 

Saver Plus Program  

Want $500 to help with education 

costs for you or your children?  

Saver Plus is a free  ten -month savings 

program that provides financial education, budgeting and savings tips, 

and matches participantsõ savings up to $500 for education related 

costs.  

What can the $500 be used for? Matched savings can be used to pay 

for educational costs such  as school uniforms and shoes, laptops and 

tablets, textbooks, camps and excursions, music tuition and swimming 

or sporting lessons, plus much much more.  

 

To be eligible to join Saver Plus participants must:  

 

¶ Have a Centerlink  Health Care or Pensioner 

Concession Card  

¶ Be at least 18 years old  

¶ Have some regular income from work (you or your 

partner)  

¶ Have a child at school or attend vocational education 

yourself  

To find out if you are eligible, contact your local Saver Plus Coordi nator, 

Stacey Hall on 0417048689 or Stacey.hall@thesmithfamily.com.au  

www.saverplus.org.au  

 

 

http://www.aussiehoops.com.au/
mailto:Stacey.hall@thesmithfamily.com.au
http://www.saverplus.org.au/

